	
	
	
	


	

	

	166 foreigners who illegally crossed the state border taken to Brežice Police Station reception centre
International passenger train no. 414 from Belgrade to Zurich arrived at the Dobova international railway crossing point yesterday, 17 September 2015, at 19:11 from Croatia. During joint border checks performed by Croatian and Slovenian police officers it was established that foreigners did not meet the requirements to exit Croatia and enter the Schengen area.  

The foreigners could not be returned to Croatia last night and were placed at the Centre for Foreigners in Postojna. Activities of the police for the return of these persons to Croatia continue today. 

Today, 18 September 2015, at 10:30, the Brežice Police Station reception centre received 166 foreigners, who illegally crossed the state border in the area of the Brežice Police Station last night and this morning. They are currently being registered and the announcement to the Croatian law enforcement authorities on their return is being prepared. None of them has applied for international protection in Slovenia.

The police constantly adapt their activities to the changing security situation. The surveillance of the state border in the area of the Novo mesto Police Directorate has been stepped up with an additional number of police officers using all the available equipment for border control. Also taking part in state border surveillance is the Air Support Unit of the Slovenian police, which is using helicopter observers to monitor the area along the border line with Croatia. 
 More information: Police Activities in Connection with Current Migration Flows 


